

NGOC Committee Reports April 2021

Name: Alan Pucill

Role: Treasurer

- Current balances
 - Current Account £5,304.52
 - Deposit Account £11,518.28
 - Summary of main activity in the last month (rounded figures):
 - Income
 - Membership subs from BOF £70
 - O-top sales £250
 - Expenditure
 - Expenses/reimbursement £690, including
 - £140 for Highmeadow POC materials
 - £300 travel expenses for mapping purposes
 - BOF/SWOA levies Barrow Wake & Huntley £680
 - Income from Fabian4 lags a month behind.
 - Expected income at end of April (from entries made in March)
 - League £2,290
 - Maprun £100
 - Expected at end of May
 - League £880
 - Maprun £400
 - As reported in a previous email, there were 230 people and 125 cars at Huntley which should result in us being invoiced for £815. The event broke even, with income being just a few pounds more than outgoings.
 - As also discussed in emails, it may be worth pointing out to members that entries through Fabian4 cost 90p per transaction which the club absorbs. Making multiple entries in a single transaction, either for multiple events in a series or for multiple members of a household, saves the club money. (Switching from EOD to pre-entry has almost absorbed the increase in entry fee from £5 to £6, not that I am advocating any further increase.)
-

Name: Pat MacLeod

Role: Equipment and Development Officer

Period Covered April 2021

Tasks Completed

- Refurbishment of the Highmeadow POC course, cost just under £400 excluding volunteer travel costs
- Disposed of many old control stakes and flags to Biblins Youth Camp and Five Acres school

Tasks in Progress

- Further disposal of now unused kit. Available free to a good home: a number of heavy duty pasting tables, and a number of 8'x2' white correx sheets, used to make results boards for JK2010. Will keep a couple for our use, but 7 others to dispose of.

Tasks Planned

None

IN DEVELOPMENT ROLE

Tasks Complete

- None

Tasks in Progress

- None

Tasks Planned

None

NOT IN ROLE

Tasks completed

- Created an o map of Biblins campsite for the campsite manager

Tasks in Progress

- Ongoing support to maprun Local Administrators
- Started work on a map of the Dowards, to be kept separate from the extended Symonds Yat map, but useful as an option to extend long courses from the latter across Biblins bridge and into the Dowards area.

Name: Alan Brown

Role: Legend Editor

April edition of Legend issued with 40 pages. Next edition due in July.

Name: Greg Best

Role Fixtures Report – 23.4.21

The current status for the up-coming scheduled fixtures is unsettled at present. This does not include mapruns, since we don't usually seek permissions for these. Hopefully, eventually we will be permitted to hold these events, but I am concerned not to promise too much too soon and open up entries too early. It may mean that we cannot set up a whole series of events on Fabian, just one or two at a time.

- 1st May - Coopers Hill – all okay
- 23rd May Cheltenham Urban – permissions pretty much settled – just waiting for formal approval by Cheltenham Borough Council, but I have been given a verbal okay.

- 19th June - Toadsmoor Woods – Access permissions okay, but still looking for somewhere to park. Doug and I visited recently and spoke to a few prospects, but nothing definite yet. I remain optimistic, as there are a great number of suitable flat fields close by, just need to find somebody to say yes!
- 4th July - Stroud Urban – Steve Lee reported that he is having difficulty getting a reply from the person he'd spoken to before at the council.
- 18th July - Cheltenham Racecourse SW Sprint Champs – struggling to get a response from them
- 14th August - Sheepscombe – several of the rangers I normally deal with have unfortunately left the National Trust (I had read they were having to make a large number of people redundant). However, I am dealing with a new person and they are looking into whether the event will be allowed.
- 21st August - Selsley SW Relay – Have contacted Stroud Council, but no response yet.
- 5 Autumn events in FoD on FC land – have contacted them to ask what their current policy is and to tell them about the events we wish to hold, but no response from them either!

Name: Kevin Brooker

Role: Volunteer Coordinator

Volunteering going reasonably well so far, so nothing further to report.

Name: Ashleigh Denman

Role: Welfare

Nothing to report
